Trump Introduces $500-Billion
‘Platinum Plan’ for the Black
Community
President Trump unveiled his ‘Platinum Plan’ which will
provide jobs for the black community and also designate the
KKK and Antifa as terrorist groups. Trump’s spokesperson said
that Trump wants to prosecute the KKK as domestic terrorists
and make lynching a federal crime. In the debate, Trump
acknowledged that the violence was coming from left-wing
groups, but Biden was not asked to disavow Antifa. Trump
promised to increase access to $500-billion in capital to fund
his Black Economic Empowerment ‘Platinum Plan’ that aims to
create three-million new jobs for the black community and to
open 500,000 new Black-owned businesses. He also wants to
expand on a national clemency project that has released many
criminals from prison early. [All of these proposals are right
out of the Marxist-Leninist play book. The non-violent path to
Communism is the legislative and government-funding path that
creates Communism while calling it something else such as
socialism or empowerment. Some people see this as Trump trying
to buy the black vote. Others see it as betrayal of his
supporters. Communism is the result either way.] -GEG
US President Donald Trump rolled out Friday his plan to free
up roughly $500 billion in capital for Black communities as he
seeks to court the bloc ahead of November’s national election.
Addressing supporters in Atlanta, Georgia Trump continued his
broadside against Democrats saying they have “taken Black

voters for granted,” and claimed that during his first term in
office he has done more for Black Americans “than Joe Biden
did in 47 years.”
Trump said his plan would “deliver more opportunity, more
security, more fairness and more prosperity to Black
communities.”
“If you vote Republican, over the next four years we will
create three million new jobs for the Black community, open
500,000 new Black-owned businesses, increase access to capital
in Black communities by $500 billion,” he said, maintaining
his plan would also have the “highest standards for policing.”
Read full article here…

